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Debt Collection Policy

     Review date:  September 2025
     Next review:   September 2027
Introduction
The policy of the Governors is to ensure that all viable steps are taken to recover money due to the school. The Governors aim to minimise the number of instances that credit is given and to take prompt and appropriate recovery action in respect of unpaid debts. Any money owed to the School ultimately has an impact on the budget and may affect the resources we can provide to all our children. We hope that parents understand this and will make every effort to avoid accruing debts to the School. 
The school will take all reasonable measures to collect debts as part of its management of funds.  This Policy covers additional sessions that parents request via the Sunshine Club. 
Invoices will be issued at the middle of the month for payment and settlement in full by the end of the month.

Reporting of outstanding debt levels. 
The Head teacher will ensure that the level of outstanding debt is regularly monitored through reports from the School Business Manager and Sunshine Club Coordinator. Effective records will be maintained to detail individual debts and the total value of debt to the school in order that it can be determined at any time and reported to the Governing Body. 
The Governing Body will review the level of outstanding debts every term to determine whether this level is acceptable and whether action to recover debts is effective. 
All debts will be recorded and non-payment will be followed up by issuing reminders as outlined below. Where a service is being provided, this will be at risk of suspension and/or parents will lose their place.   The service will not be reinstated until the debt is cleared and payment of future services is made in advance. 
a. 2 weeks from date of invoice – payment in full required
b. 4 weeks from date of invoice – first reminder 
c. 6 weeks from date of invoice - final reminder and decision on place cessation
Debtors are expected to settle the amount owed by a single payment as soon as possible after receiving the first ‘overdue payment’ reminder. If we feel it helpful, parents may be offered a payment plan (to repay the outstanding amount over an agreed period of time).   If a debtor requests for repayment terms these may be negotiated at the discretion of the Headteacher. A record of all such agreements entered into will be retained. In all cases, a letter will be issued to the debtor confirming the agreed terms for repayment. The settlement period should be the shortest that is judged reasonable. The Headteacher will decide whether any debtor who has been granted extended settlement terms will not be offered any further ‘credit’ and will, in future, be required to pay in advance.
If no funds are received, then we will contact the local authority legal department for them to decide upon their chosen course of action.
A sensitive approach to debt recovery will be carried out, taking the following factors into account. 
· Hardship – where paying the debt would cause financial hardship. 
· Ill health – where our recovery action might cause further ill health. 
· Cost – where the value of the debt is less than the cost of recovering it. 
We hope you appreciate the need for this policy, but we hope that the instances in which it needs to be enforced will be minimal.  Thank you for your cooperation.
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